LLANDDEWI VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WEDNESDAY 13th MAY, 2015
Prior to the AGM Liz Thomas from PLANED spoke to the meeting to explain the proposed community workshop to agree a new village plan. This would be in the form of two meetings a fortnight apart. PLANED will leaflet all residents to invite them in the hope we can identify changes and improvements that the village can work towards over the next 5 years. There were two sets of dates suggested, one in July and the other in October. Liz will check with PLANED and let us know which are free.
AGM
1 PRESENT: Community Councillors: Albert Fraser, Keith Thomas, Wynn Griffiths, Tudor Eynon, and County Councillor David Simpson
2 APOLOGIES: Councillor Meurig James, Jamie Lewis
3 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING: These had been circulated and were accepted as correct, proposed by Cllr   Tudor Eynon, seconded by Cllr   Wynn Griffiths and agreed by all present.
4 BUDGET REVIEW: The budget at the end of the year showed that expenditure and income had been roughly as projected with an end of year balance of £127.76 working funds. The bequest fund for the war memorial of £1176.86 is now in the current account having been mistakenly taken into the government’s dormant funds. Options need to be investigated to keep it separate and generate interest although it was agreed this would have minimal benefit. Significant variances from last year’s accounts were £30 in income as a result of a one-off refund from Wales Audit Office and, in expenditure, there were additional costs attached to both insurance policies amounting to £96, £45 for a training course attended by the Clerk and £24 for additions made to the board commemorating past Community Council chairmen. Having decided the previous year to keep the precept as low as possible in view of the current economic pressures, reserves had been used and the end of year balance was relatively low at £127.76. This has been carefully managed and next year there will be a slight increase in the precept to ensure we can meet expected commitments.
5 FINANCIAL REVIEW: A copy of the summary from the Cash Book showing the workings of the accounts for 2015-16   had been circulated with the minutes. Copies of the Statement of Accounts for 2015-16 were also distributed. Cllr Keith Thomas proposed that   these be approved. This was seconded by Cllr Tudor Eynon and agreed by all present. The Clerk as Responsible Finance Officer, and the Chairman signed the Annual Statement of Accounts to confirm this.
6 Internal auditor:  Councillors have been very satisfied with the work done by Llewellyn Davies Accountants in Whitland over the past years and agreed that they should again be asked to carry out the internal audit.  The Clerk will submit the necessary paperwork. She will also write to Nicola Owen of Llewellyn Davies to ask her to confirm their qualifications to carry out this work and that they have not been involved in the preparation of our accounts. This is to meet the requirements of the new External auditors, Grant Thornton.
7 REVIEW OF RISK ASSESSMENT: The Financial Risk Assessment was reviewed and approved.  
8. MODEL CODE OF CONDUCT: The Model Code that had been received from the County Council had been circulated to all community councillors. Acceptance of the Model Code of Conduct was proposed by Cllr Keith Thomas, seconded by Cllr Tudor Eynon and agreed by all present. The County Council will be advertising a list in the local press of all those community councils that have accepted the Code.
8 ELECTION OF OFFICERS: Cllr   Albert Fraser was proposed as chairman by Cllr Wynn Griffiths. This was seconded by Cllr   Keith Thomas.    In the absence of any other nominations Cllr Fraser was appointed as chairman.
Cllr Wynn Griffiths was nominated as vice chairman by Cllr Tudor Eynon and seconded by Cllr Keith Thomas.  In the absence of any other nominations Cllr Griffiths was appointed as vice-chairman. 
9 OTHER MATTERS:
Lynda Hill explained that having done the work of Clerk for the past 19 years she feels it is time to retire and hand over to a new pair of hands. She agreed to stay on to the end of the year covering the next 4 meetings unless someone is found earlier. The post of Clerk will be advertised in the next Community Newsletter. 
10 DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The meeting closed at 8.35 and the date of the next AGM is Wednesday 10th May 2017.
